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TIGHT LINES  
November 2019 Newsletter  

of the 

Rabun Chapter (522) Trout Unlimited 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The mission of  the Rabun 

Chapter of  Trout Unlimited 

is to conserve, protect, and 

restore Northeast Georgia’s 

coldwater fisheries and 

their watersheds. 

CLICK HERE  

to visit our Award Winning Website! 

 

  

 

Rabun Chapter Monthly Meeting 

Tuesday, November 19  

Fellowship Hall of  Rabun Gap Presbyterian Church 

8397 Wolffork Road, Rabun Gap, GA 

Fellowship begins at 6:30 pm 

Meeting begins at 7:00 pm 

 

The meeting program will be led by Ray King, Rabun Rendezvous Chair, and 

will consist of  discussion and planning for the upcoming 2020 Rabun Rendez-

vous.   The Rendezvous is our primary fund-raising event for the year and 

much planning goes into a successful event.  We need your input! 

Immediately following the Chapter meeting, the Board of  Directors will hold 

their monthly Board meeting.  Any Chapter member is welcome to attend. 

 

http://www.rabuntu.org
https://www.facebook.com/rabuntu/
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Forward Casting   -   Important Dates for the Next Two Months 

Nov 1 (Fri)  GA Delayed Harvest Trout Season Begins.   CLICK HERE for more information. 

Nov 1 (Fri)  SC Delayed Harvest Trout Season Begins.   CLICK HERE for more information. 

Nov 13-17 (Wed-Sun)  Chapter Fall Campout.  Oconee State Park, Mountain Rest, SC.  See 

Page 7 for more information.  Contact Terry Rivers. 

Nov 19 (Tues)  Rabun Chapter Monthly Meeting followed by Rabun Chapter Board of Direc-

tors Meeting.  Fellowship begins at 6:30 pm, meeting begins at 7:00 pm.  Rabun Gap Presby-

terian Church, Dillard, GA.   Contact Kent Wilson. 

Dec 9 (Mon)  Annual Chapter Christmas Dinner.   6:00 pm at the Rock House at the Dillard 

House Restaurant, Dillard GA.  $35 per person.  Contact Kent Wilson. 

Dec 17 (Tues)  Rabun Chapter Board of Directors Meeting.  6:30 pm at Rabun Gap Presby-

terian Church.    Anyone can attend.  Contact Kent Wilson. 

Jan 18 (Sat)  33rd Annual Rabun Rendezvous.  Dillard House Conference Center, Dillard, 

GA.  Contact Ray King. 

 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE WILL BE A CHAPTER MEETING IN NOVEMBER, 

TO BE HELD ON TUESDAY NOVEMBER 19. 

PLEASE NOTE THE CHANGE IN DATE OF THE ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARTY, 

FROM DEC 10 TO DEC 9. 

Rabun Chapter Caps Will Be For Sale at the Chapter 

Meetings 

Baseball-style caps in various colors with the “Rabun Chapter 

TU” logo will be available to purchase at the monthly Chapter 

meetings.   

Cost is $15 per cap. 

Contact Tammy Hopton for more details. 

 

https://georgiawildlife.com/Fishing/Trout
http://www.dnr.sc.gov/regulations.html
mailto:tlr1121@windstream.net
mailto:kandcwilson@windstream.net
mailto:kandcwilson@windstream.net.
mailto:kandcwilson@windstream.net
mailto:rayking@frontier.com
mailto:teajatee@gmail.com
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Backcasting 

Chapter Meeting  
October 15, 2019 

 
A very large turn-out of Rabun Chapter members and guests were at the monthly Chapter 

meeting to hear Ryan Foote and Robbie Sitlzar, District Rangers of the USFS Chattooga Riv-

er and Andrew Pickens Districts respectively,  speak on the “Summary of the Upper Chat-

tooga River Recreation Monitoring Study Report” and  “Update on Forest Service Activities 

within the Chattooga River Watershed”.   

This study synthesizes a two-year monitoring effort of recreation uses, including hiking, 

backpacking, fishing, and boating, within the Wild & Scenic River section located upstream 

of GA Hwy 28.  

The report is meant to assess current recreational management strategies, as well as guide 

future Forest Service decisions regarding this amazing natural resource. 

To read the report, CLICK HERE. 

Following that presentation, they further provided a summary of ongoing and potential fu-

ture management activities across the Chattooga River and Andrew Pickens Districts. 

It was another great Rabun Chapter program meeting!  If you haven’t been coming to 
the Chapter meetings then you are missing out on some really good programs.  We 
hope to see you at the next one! 

 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
  

 

 

 

 
 
 

https://www.fs.usda.gov/Internet/FSE_DOCUMENTS/fseprd645266.pdf
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Congratulations, Michele! 

Rabunite Michele Crawford recently had three of her photos chosen by the Georgia Council 
for the Arts to hang at the State Capitol until early spring, 2020.  
 
She recently delivered the pieces and got to meet Governor Brian Kemp and the First Lady 
Marty Kemp. All three of her photos represent Rabun County: a sunset photo from Lake 
Burton, Wildcat Creek in the autumn and an autumn drive along Finney Creek.  
 
Michele also had one piece chosen to hang at the Governor's Mansion. That piece was her 
Minnehaha Falls photo. She will deliver it to Mrs. Kemp at the mansion on November 13th.   
 
Michele and Broderick Crawford are faithful supporters of Trout Unlimited, along with many 
other conservation organizations.  They offer outstanding wildlife prints and photographs 
at their Crawford Art Gallery, located at 68 North Main Street, Clayton, GA. 
 
Visit them soon and offer your congratulations for this great honor! 
 

 
 
 

https://broderickcrawfordart.com/
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Click on the Images and Visit the Websites of  our Sponsors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you, Sponsors!  We appreciate your support of the Rabun Chapter! 

All donations to Rabun TU (a Federal Tax Exempt 501(c)3 non-profit) are tax deductible.  

Happy Anniversary, Outdoors 76! 

Report submitted by Charlie Breithaupt 

 

The local outdoor shop, Outdoors 76, just celebrated its first year in business in Clayton. 
The Rabun Chapter of Trout Unlimited was invited to participate in the festivities.  
 
Several members of the Chapter were there, tying flies, promoting the mission of TU and 
encouraging folks to join the Rabun Chapter. We now have several  new members and look 
forward to getting to know them.  
 
Thanks Outdoor 76 and congratulations on your birthday!! 
 

 

http://www.atlantaflyfishingschool.com/html/fly_fishing_school_location.html
https://broderickcrawfordart.com/
https://www.reevesacehardware.com/
http://riverthroughatlanta.com/
http://www.chattahoocheemedia.com/flyfishing-books
http://www.dillardhouse.com/
http://thefishhawk.com/
https://www.gigmasters.com/bluegrassband/thefoxfireboys
http://www.unicoioutfitters.com/index.shtml
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The Rabun Chapter of Trout Unlimited proudly presents 
A Celebration of Rivers, Streams, Trout, and Trout Fishing! 

 

Please join us for the 33nd Annual 

RABUN RENDEZVOUS 
 

“The Rendezvous was unlike anything before or since, a gathering of uninhibited men down from the mountains. The event 

attracted perhaps a hundred mountain men, their Indian wives, and assorted visiting tribesmen.  Amusements included 

gambling, drinking, storytelling – continuing day and night.”  Quote from The Mountain Men, by George Laycock. 

 

WHEN:  Saturday, January 18, 2020.   

WHERE:  The Dillard House Conference Center, located behind the Dillard House Restaurant in Dillard, GA. 

WHO:  The more the better!  Everyone interested in conserving and protecting our cold-water resources, in-

cluding their families, friends, and all who love cold streams, trout, and trout fishing. 

SOCIAL:  Doors open at 3:00 pm.  Around 4:30 pm folks will start gathering to “pick the pig” and enjoy the 

rocking chairs on the porch of the Conference Center.  There will snack trays of cheese, crackers, veggies 

with dip, and fruit.  Soft drinks and ice will available.  There will be a nice fire inside to warm your buns.  Please 

note the earlier start time from previous years. 

The Foxfire Boys will again provide their ‘down home’ style of bluegrass picking and singing for your enjoy-

ment from 5:00 to 6:30 pm.  CD’s will be available for purchase.  

Raffle and silent auction items will be available for your chance of purchase.  We welcome donations of raffle 

and auction items! 

DINNER:  Fish, chicken, beef, and pork with all the side dishes and desserts that have made the Dillard House 

famous will be served at 6:30 pm.  It is a serve yourself buffet and you will not leave hungry! 

Please note there will be no guest speaker this year.   For this reason, we anticipate concluding the Rendez-

vous at an earlier time than previous years. 

COST:  $35 for adults and $25 for youth age 15 and younger.  Cash, check, VISA or MasterCard are accepted.  

Pay at the door when you arrive. 

LODGING:  The Dillard House has set special rates for rooms starting at $79 (plus tax) for those that make res-

ervation and say they are attending the Trout Unlimited Rabun Rendezvous. 

The 2019 Rabun Rendezvous provided financial support for the following:  GA Council Youth Trout Camp; 

Sponsoring youth to attend Trout Camp; GA Department of Natural Resources Smithgall Woods Conservation 

Education Program; US Forest Service Kid’s Fishing Event at Tallulah River; Fly-Fishing 101 educational 

event; Helicopter stocking program; In-stream habitat improvement on a brook trout stream; Casting for Re-

covery; Fly Fishing for Vets; National TU’s Youth Education, First Cast, Embrace-A-Stream, Griffiths Circle, 

and Southeast Lands program; GA Council Conservation fund; and providing Trout magazine subscriptions to 

all Rabun County schools, public libraries, and Tallulah Gorge State Park. 

https://www.amazon.com/Mountain-Men-Dramatic-History-Frontiersmen/dp/1493018825/ref=sr_1_1?s=books&ie=UTF8&qid=1540563433&sr=1-1&keywords=the+mountain+men+by+george+laycock
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2020 Dream Trip tickets are now on sale! 

Contact David Ruth, Ticket Chairperson, or any member of the BOD to pur-

chase tickets. 

mailto:deruth@truvista.net
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Rabun Chapter Fall Campout 

November 13 through 17, 2019 

Oconee State Park 

Mountain Rest, SC 

The Rabun Chapter will hold its annual Fall Chapter Campout on Nov 13 -17, 2019 at Oconee 

State Park, just across the SC line from Rabun County.  It’s sure to be a great time for fish-

ing and fellowship.  

The Georgia Delayed Harvest trout season begins Nov 1 and the Chattooga River should be 

well-stocked by the time of our campout.  Yee Haa!!! 

Campsite #93 in the “Wooded Loop” will be the official gathering site.   Campsites fill up fast 

this time of year, so don’t delay in making your campsite reservations (see below).    

We will cook and eat breakfast and supper together every day and you are on your own for 

your noon meal.  If you volunteer to cook a meal, then all meals are free for you.  If you don’t 

cook a meal, then you pay $5 for each meal you eat to the cook.  Now that’s a deal!  Let Ter-

ry know of the meal you wish to cook, and what meals you plan to eat so the cooks can plan 

the meals.  And hey! - if you don’t want to camp, just come by for a meal or sit by the fire! 

If you have questions or plan to eat a meal, contact the camp host Terry Rivers  or at 706-

782-7419. 

 To make campsite reservations, CLICK HERE.  Let’s have a big turnout….   see you there! 

 

Terry Rivers 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:tlr1121@windstream.net
https://reserve.southcarolinaparks.com/oconee
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Fishing Reports 
Send your fishing reports to Tightlines Editor 

North of  the (GA) Border Trip 
 

Submited by 
Kent Wilson, Chapter Prez and Jeff  Durniak, Chapter Vice Prez 

 
Veteran Rabunite Kent and his Retiree-in-Training, Dredger, hit IDBIS River across the 
northern border and had a big afternoon on dries and droppers. 
 
The best recipe was a chunky October Caddis with a black zebra midge trailer. It was midge 
city up there, with plenty of fish looking up throughout the afternoon. 
 

CLICK HERE to see a video of fish rising to midges. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:522rabuntu@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/unicoioutfitters/videos/423176498394293/?__tn__=kCH-R&eid=ARDSFcHJaVDtquJRTt5sF5D6I0X_AVo_0XSLO1Zx46fO1uzAmidzrfgZoizhotV4C2KNTYrz5rBcObh5&hc_ref=ARQKuFUWHWdnRd75fwQM5lECkbNqe1hS0NQxlTbgscttF0_moPhBkMaFV-IYZFnE49E&fref=nf&__xts__%5b0
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Calling all Trout Campers! 

Applications are now being accepted for the 

2020 Trout Camp! 

 

Where: Tallulah Falls School, Clayton, Georgia 

When: May 31 to June 5, 2020 (Sunday – Friday) 

Who:  Boys and Girls, 13-15 Years Old 

 

Learn and Practice the Sport of  Fly Fishing! 

Study Sound Conservation Practices! 

Enjoy a Fun and Rewarding Experience! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mail your application (CLICK HERE) for Trout Camp to 

 

Charlie Breithaupt, GA Trout Camp Coordinator 

194 Kitchins Lane 

Clayton, GA 30525 

 

Deadline for applications is March 15, 2020. 

For more information, CLICK HERE. 

https://georgiatu.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/Georgia-Trout-Camp-2020-application.pdf
https://georgiatu.org/education/about-trout-camp/tc-2015/
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                              Fly of  the Month 
By Terry Rivers 

 

Mylar Prince Nymph 

 

HOOK: #12 Scud  
HEAD:  Gold Bead 
TAIL:  Brown Goose Bigots 
BODY: Pearl Mylar and Copper Wire Palmered 
THORAX: Peacock Hearl 
WING :  White Goose Bigots 
 

Great attractor fly to use during the Delayed Harvest  season!  Drop behind a dry fly use a 

strike indicator.  

 
November Hatch Chart 

  
The Bugs   Time of Month  Time of Day   Suggested Flies .  

 

Small Dun Caddis  All month Mid am to Late pm 18 Brown or Grey  Elk Hair Caddis  
        18 Grey Caddis Pupa 

 

Blue Wing Olive and All month Late am to Mid pm 16-18 BWO, Blue Quill, Adams Parachute 

Blue Quill       16 BWO Nymph, Pheasant Tail 

 

Midges   All month All day   18-22 Griffiths Gnat 

        18-22 Midge Pupa 

 

None at all   All month  All day    Dredging Nymphs:12-16 Prince, Hare’s Ear, Zugbug,  
        Pheasant Tail 

 

Congratulations, Laurel Smith! 
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Correspondence Received from the Upper Chattahoochee Chapter,  
Trout Unlimited 

 

 
We really appreciate the Rabun TU chapter’s the support for the UCCTU fundraiser last 
week! Below is our thanks to you and the chapter.  
 
 
  

October 31, 2019 

 

This is to certify that The Rabun TU Chapter has donated a trout blanket valued at $100 to 

the Upper Chattahoochee Chapter of Trout Unlimited (UCCTU) for its annual fundrais-

er. UCCTU’s Tax Identification Number is 52-1491867 and is a 501(C)3 under Trout Unlim-

ited FIN 36-1612715.   
  

We thank you for your support.  

 

Your donation goes a long way and it allows us to offer 15 Trout in the Classroom programs, 
disabled veterans fishing programs via Project Healing Waters, 
our nationwide #CleanMyWater Campaign, Women’s Fly Fishing Clinic and Rizzio Youth Fly 
Fishing Clinic, an Adopt-A-Stream monitoring program, and other community and conserva-
tion-minded projects.  

 

As part of the Embrace-A-Stream Grant Program, UCCTU was awarded a 2019 grant from 
Trout Unlimited National to restore a tributary of the Chattahoochee River to improve the 
habitat of wild brown trout. It is scheduled be a multi-year project and a significant under-
taking.  

  
These efforts require lots of work, but also community involvement and funding. So, none of 
these activities would be possible without your support. 
  
As a result of our endeavors, UCCTU was honored this year with the coveted 2019 Gold 
Trout award from TU National for conducting innovative grassroots programs to bring so-
cial awareness and educational commitment to conservation throughout the Atlanta re-
gion.  
  
And you play a significant part in this commitment. 
  
Most appreciatively, 

  

Connor Reynolds 
UCCTU Chapter President  
Phone: 404-725-0924  
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Rabun Chapter Membership Update 

Current membership:  174 adult members and 7 Stream Explorers. 

 

Welcome New Members! 

Landon Clark from Dillard, GA; Torin Hooper from Covington, GA; and Tommy Tebeau from 
Sky Valley, GA. 

 

Thanks for Re-Uping! 

Don Atkinson, Robert Berry, Kathy Breithaupt, Broderick and Michele Crawford, David 

King, Michael Leonard, Emil Leum, Sandy Morgan-Brungage, Mark Motsko, David Nichols, 

Steve Perry, Tom Shirley, and Don Stenhouse. 

 

Members That Need to Re-Up! 

Mike Addington, David Bentley, Kyle Burrell, and Ed Townsend. 

 

Rabun Chapter Leadership Contacts 

Voting Leaders     Non-Voting Leaders 

Kent Wilson  Chapter President  Michele Crawford Women’s Outreach, Memorials 

Jeff Durniak  Chapter Vice President Jerry McFalls  Scouts Liaison 

Charlie Breithaupt Treasurer   Pat Hopton  Tight Lines Editor  

Kathy Breithaupt Secretary    

Steve Perry  Past President      

Ray King  Rendezvous Chair     

Frank Patton  Director thru 2019 

David Ruth  Director thru 2019 

Brian Weeks  Director thru 2020 

Tony Allred  Director thru 2020 

Justin English Director thru 2021 

Terry Rivers  Director thru 2021 

Tammy Hopton Director thru 2022 

Jimmy Whiten Director thru 2022 

You are Invited to Join Trout Unlimited! 

CLICK HERE to go to the membership page of Trout Unlimited.  Once you join, TU will as-

sign you to the nearest Chapter according to your Zip Code.  If you wish to be a member of 

the Rabun Chapter regardless of your Zip Code, specify Chapter 522 in your application. 

If you have any questions, contact the Chapter Prez Kent Wilson. 

We look forward to having you in our Chapter! 

mailto:kandcwilson@windstream.net
mailto:mcrawfordtu@windstream.net
mailto:jeffdurniak@yahoo.com
mailto:threeforksadventures@hotmail.com
mailto:knc615@windstream.net
mailto:scotts_creek58@yahoo.com
mailto:knc615@windstream.net
mailto:flygide@gmail.com
mailto:rayking@frontier.com
mailto:julianfpatton@yahoo.com
mailto:deruth@truvista.net
mailto:second50270@gmail.com
mailto:tallred@gamountains.com
mailto:trouter10@hotmail.com?subject=rabun%20TU%20
mailto:tlr1121@windstream.net
mailto:teajatee@gmail.com
mailto:jimmywhiten@yahoo.com
https://gifts.tu.org/member/join?ms=MWL-WFO-WEBACQWL-HP&_ga=2.176212387.704219929.1543690122-1207711440.1536540978
mailto:kandcwilson@windstream.net
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Prez Notes 

Cooler temperatures have finally arrived. Fortunately, the falling temperatures were accom-
panied by several inches of much needed rainfall. Once the water levels have had a chance 
to settle down again the fishing conditions should be exceptional. What better way to spend 
a beautiful fall day than wading your favorite trout stream and making some memories? 
Dredger and I had the opportunity to slip off early last week prior to the wet weather and 
check out one of the favorite rivers of the Rabunites. The weather was amazing and the fish 
were cooperative. To be completely honest, they were much more cooperative for Jeff than 
they were for yours truly, but I did manage to bring a few to hand. I am convinced that all his 
years as a “fish whisperer” definitely worked in Jeff’s favor.  
 
The fall chapter campout will take place at Oconee State Park from Wednesday, November 
13th through Sunday, November 17th. Even if you don’t camp, you are encouraged to stop by 
for some excellent fellowship, fishing and grub. Please RSVP Terry Rivers no later than No-
vember 8th if you plan to join the group for one or more meals. The stocking of the delayed 
harvest section of the Chattooga River will already have occurred so there will be some 
great fishing opportunities. 
 
The November chapter meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 19, 2019 at Rabun Gap 
Presbyterian Church beginning at 6:30 P. M. The BOD meeting will follow immediately after-
wards and all are welcomed to stay for this meeting as we will be focusing on the 2020 Ra-
bun Rendezvous.  
 
 
Kent Wilson 


